GREAT CASTERTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk

29 Priory Gardens

Stamford PE9 2EG

Mr. N Thrower                                                             23 September 2016

Rutland County Council Development Control

Places Directorate

Catmose

Oakham LE15 6HP

Dear Mr. Thrower,

PROVISIONAL TREE PRESERVATION ORDER

HOME FARM, OLD GREAT NORTH ROAD, GREAT CASTERTON

The Parish Council discussed this provisional Tree Preservation Order at their meeting on 21st September.  The Council agreed the need to re-emphasise their view on this order prior to the Local Planning Authority’s decision whether to confirm the order or not.

As already explained previously these trees are old, in poor condition and have signs of disease.  Their girth at the base is beginning to damage the pavement and recently branches have fallen off in high winds.  Even in good weather there is a constant quantity of debris falling onto the road and adjacent pavement.  This constitutes a health and safety hazard to the public.

Between the trees and the highway are the remains of an ancient stone wall.  The roots of the trees have penetrated the foundations, as well as the adjacent BT telephone duct and the wall has fallen down.  The owner of Home Farm would like to reconstruct this wall to preserve the safety and privacy of his property.

The Parish Council has experienced considerable lobbying and complaints from local residents about these trees and the general unkempt appearance of the area.  All of them have difficulty in understanding why it is considered that two elderly common lime trees, which are in a poor state, have significant public amenity value by reasons of their form, condition, prominence and contribution to visual amenity.  Indeed 25 of them have written to the planning authority to make a representation about this provisional tree preservation order.

The PC also considers that these two trees no longer have a public amenity value.  Their current visibility emphasizes their poor condition and they do not bring a reasonable degree of public benefit or ambience in the present or future (as defined in the Act).  Moreover they are in a potentially dangerous condition.

It is the firm recommendation of the Parish Council that these trees should be felled and replaced by two new species in accordance with section 213 of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990.  Furthermore the Parish Council fully endorses the points made in Mr. Lamb’s letter of 22nd June 2016.

A copy of this letter is being sent to Mr. Dave Brown, Director of Places.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Bush
MARK BUSH

Chairman

Great Casterton Parish Council
